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The transportation industry is looking for new ways to control costs in the wake of
dramatic increases in their excess liability insurance coverage.   Since the second
quarter of 2015, and throughout 2016, the rates have increased by double or triple
digits and capacity to buy coverage has been reduced. Much of this increase can be
traced back to higher lawsuit damage verdicts and increased healthcare costs.

Although there has been a drop in preventable accidents in recent years, the damages
awarded in lawsuits have increased to as high as $40 million, with some plaintiffs
requesting more than $100 million in damages.   In 2016, people are more likely to
survive accidents, but with critical injuries that require lifelong treatment while
the costs of these treatments have significantly increased over recent years.  In
response to these factors, American International Group and Zurich Insurance Group,
two of the largest international insurance companies with more than $850 billion in
total assets, determined that the risks in the excess liability market outweigh the
rewards and have therefore decided to leave the market.  

So how should transportation firms react to these new realities in the insurance
markets?  Firms will need to begin the insurance renewal process earlier, and they
should expect a higher level of underwriting due diligence. The insurance carriers
will  closely review the firms’ driver screening and recruitment policies and
procedures as well as their safety record and driver training. The firm’s claims
management and the use of new safety technology will also factor into the increased
underwriting scrutiny. Transportation firms may also need to look to multiple
insurance carriers to provide the needed excess liability coverage.

Contact us with any questions and visit our Transportation and Logistics Industry Group page to learn

about services that we offer the industry.

You’ve heard our thoughts… We’d like to hear yours

The Schneider Downs Our Thoughts On blog exists to create a dialogue on issues that are
important to organizations and individuals. While we enjoy sharing our ideas and insights, we’re
especially interested in what you may have to say. If you have a question or a comment about
this article – or any article from the Our Thoughts On blog – we hope you’ll share it with us.
After all, a dialogue is an exchange of ideas, and we’d like to hear from you. Email us at
contactSD@schneiderdowns.com.
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investment, tax, or legal advice. Please note that individual situations can vary. Therefore,
this information should be relied upon when coordinated with individual professional advice.
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